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Presidentôs Message: 
 

Ladies, 

 This week several of us had the 

opportunity to help Jan Abramson, with Kids 

Quilt Camp, introducing quilting to many 4th 

grade students at Golden Hills Elementary 

School.  Jan did a fantastic job sharing with the 

students the history of American Quilting.  Many 

quilts, through Americasô history, were shown to 

the students during class.  They loved the many 

colors, patterns and quilting of these quilts.  For 

some, this was the first time they have ever seen 

or touch a quilt.  They had so many wonderful 

questions about quilts, and how do you make a 

quilt. At the end, the students made a nine-patch 

block that they design and placed on their wall to 

make a classroom quilt. They are so proud of their 

quilt block and the classroom quilt that they 

made.  This classroom quilt will be shown to the 

parents at the next Parents Teachers Day.  

   The students were so excited that OPQG 

will be having a Kids Quilt Camp in June.   We 

have already received several applications from 

parents, and we expect many more applications.  

Let us not disappoint these students, please 

volunteer as a mentor.  Jan is requesting 1:1 

ratio (1 member to 1 child).  

  Oroville Piecemakers, Let Us Not Turn 

Any Child Away, Volunteer.  It is up to you, to 

make Oroville Piecemakers Quilt Guild Kids 

Camp a success.  Contact Jan and let her know 

that you want to help. 

This is my message today, sharing our love of 

quilting to the next new generation of quilters. 

Happy Quilting, 

 Jeanette Akin, 370-0248 

 

Moonlighters Chair:  

 It's the middle of May already.  Time is 

closing in on our quilt Show.  Claudia's 

Scrappy Mountains Majesty" has been 

challenging but fun.  Our food committee 

continues to do a great job each meeting. The 

food is always delicious.  The blocks of the 

month have been fun and challenging also.  Fat 

quarters have brought in an interesting 

assortment.  Our raffle basket are fun to win as 

they are varied and colorful.  It's great that we 

have another retreat coming up in June.  The 

meeting went well but we missed a few.  Our 

sick list is extensive this time. 

 Virginia Brile  534-9637 

6/1 Becky Cross 

6/9 Ashley Coffey 

6/9 Peggy Fehrman 

6/22 Mary Jane Sasek 

6/24 Linda Hersh 

6/25 Fran Pattison  

6/26 Joan Robertson 

6/28 Bev Smith 

 

 



 

June Speaker: 
 I hope you all enjoyed our speaker, 

Sandra Bruce, she was certainly creative 

although I cannot imagine putting all those 2 

1/2" pieces together.  And her buttons and 

earrings were beautiful.   

 Our speaker in June will me Marjan 

Kluepfel on the "Evolution of an Art 

Quilter".  We will not have a speaker in August, 

does anyone have any suggestions as to what 

theme we should have for a party?  Last year 

Dorothy Welton had a beach party and it was a 

lot of fun. 

 Sharon Helton, 743-7465 

 

June Retreat: 
 Deby Hendrickson will be here to 

clean and service sewing machines on 

Friday and Saturday June 8 & 9.  At this 

time, I have all the machines she can do 

in that time period.  If you want to go on 

a wait list in case someone does not 

show, let me know. 
 Sharon Helton, 743-7465 
 

Workshops: 
 June 6th,7th and 8th Is our Angel 

Retreat.  If you havenôt already signed up call 

me soon so we can plan for food and fun. 

 July 5th there is no Workshop because of 

the Holiday. 

 August 2nd will be Martha Settle and 

ñThrough the Window Wall Quilt.ò 

 Linda Pearson, 533-8448 
 

Block of Month, June: 
Day Meeting. Tulip  

   
 

 Terry Catt, 589-005 

 Joan Robertson, 534-8901 

Moonlighters Meeting Arm Chair  

 
 

 Lynne Pillus, 370-3562 

 Sandi Corkran, 534-1244 
 

Community Service: 
 We had 10 quilts turned in, thank you 

to all that helped. With the Silver Dollar fair, 

Butte Co fair and our show, our time gets used 

up and it goes faster as the year progresses. 

Please try to find time for a community service 

quilt or two. We need them for our show. 

  

 Jan Owens, 589-9139 

 Dottie Elliott, 693-4319 

 Peggy Fehrman, 342-4054 

 

Door Prizes: 
Day Meeting. 

 Thanks to everyone who participated, 

we were able to bring in over 40$  

this month.  We are always looking for 

donations of new or nearly new items. Kits that 

are complete, rulers, pre-cuts are always 

appreciated.  

 Thank you, Terri Russell, for your 

donation of a new fat quarter bundle. It will be 

in a future mystery bag.  

 On a personal note:  My husband of 56 

years passed on May 5, one day after his 76th 

birthday.  I want to thank all of you for all the 

hugs, cards and condolences.   

 Cheryl Campbell, 533-7724  

 Betty Drake, 533-4664 

Door prize; Moonlighters Meeting 

 We brought in $60. 

 Judy won 2 prizes A Ann Bowling 

cross stitch, Floss thread, 5 fat quarters & a 

stitch a seed pack. The other was a 80's duck 

pillow panel w/backing fabric, 3 blue fat 

quarters, a mini ruler pad & some trim & 2 

raffle tickets. 



 

 Presenterôs Photo Gallery: Sandra Bruce 

Quilts and Polymer Clay Buttons 

All made 

from 2 1/5ò 

squares. 



 

  Mary Kay won 2 prizes, 7 Black & 

White fat quarters, black & white lace & 

strawberry lotion.  She also won the Mystery 

Prize: A 12 1/2" get squared ruler, 8 fat 

quarters, Small Wonders quilt book, some 

batting & 3 raffle tickets. 

 Millie won a quilting Magazine, Tessa's 

garden pattern, white lace, Lily hand soap & 8 

fat quarters all in a flowered canvas tote.  

 Sabrina won some purple scraps. 

Congrats to all. 

 Remember if you have any donations 

please bring them with you to the next meeting.  

Next month will be 4th of July themes. So, 

bring some extra $$. 

 Pat Woodruff, 532-1506 

 Susan McMillan, 589-1243 

 

Fat Quarters: 
Day Meeting: 

  Next monthôs fat quarters will patriotic 

because of the patriotic holidays ahead. Thanks 

to each one of you for bringing in your fat 

quarters and giving a nice prize to your fellow 

quilters.  We are lucky to have each other to 

support our activities and share our love of 

quilting. 

JUNE - Patriotic 
JULY - Christmas in July 

AUGUST - Lavenders and Purples 

SEPTEMBER - Fall colors or prints 

OCTOBER - Halloween 

NOVEMBER  - White on white or Beige on beige 

 Beverly Smith, 534-5980 

 Marilla Brereton,  534-1940 
 

Moonlighters Meeting: 

JUNE-  Purple 
JULY -  Red, White and Blue 

AUGUST-  Ocean 

SEPTEMBER-  Gray 

OCTOBER-  Halloween, Spooky 

NOVEMBER - Ugly 

DECEMBER- no fat quarter this month 

 Sabrina Bell, 917-0803 

Fifty / Fifty Raffle:  

   Ann Harvey hardly had time to sit 

down at the meeting, what with winning two 

baskets AND the 50/50 drawing.  Talk about 

lucky!  Her half of the pot was $18.50. If Jackie 

Conn or I ever win, we are going to share our 

winnings.  We've waited a l..oooo.n.. g time. 

 Terri Russell, 533-8637 
 

Kids Quilt Camp: 
 Monday June 25th through Friday June 

29th from 9 to noon OPQG will be hosting a 

workshop for future quilters, 4th graders from 

Golden Hills Elementary School.   

 We have purchased 10 copies of Eleanor 

Burnsô book ñCrayon Box Quiltsò which is a 

lovely step by step approach to teaching a 

simple strip quilt.   

 There will be a selection of precut 

fabrics for the kids to choose from and batting 

and backing will be provided.  All you need to 

do is bring your sewing machine and thread; 

rotary cutter and ruler; and a smile. 

PLEASE VOLUNTEER TO MENTOR A 

FUTURE QUILTER!  

 Jan Abramson 354-6234 
 

Library:  

 Three new titles were added to the 

OPQG Library in May:  Tula Pinkôs City 

Sampler: 100 Modern Quilt Blocks by 

Tula Pink.  Modern Quilts & More by Kimberly 

Einmo, Simply Seminole: Techniques & 

Designs in Quilt Making by Dorothy Hanisko 

  I inventoried our library and did not find 

the following books (no check out card either): 

Everything Flowers: Quilts from the Garden - 

Jean Wells . . .Colorful Quilts: 12 Easy & Fun 

Designs     - Sharon Craig . . .Simply Triangles: 

11 Deceptively Easy . . . - Barbara H. 

ClineéLearn to Machine Quilt in One 

Weekend - Marti Mitchell 

Christmas Joys - Better Homes and Gardens 

Quilted for Christmas - Ursula Reikes 

 Please look through your books at home 

to see if they are hiding there!  

 The OPQG Library is a wonderful 

resource. There are more than 300 books. 

Instead of purchasing that new book, look in the 



 Library (or call me) to see if the Guild owns a 

copy. Check the book out to see if it is worth 

the money and/or if you will use if for more 

than just one project. 

 

 Susan Coyle, 533-6401 or 321-3693 

  hummingbird1948@yahoo.com 

 

Membership: 
 There were 37 members in attendance 

at our Guild today. 

 Ann Harvey, 589-2098 
 

Mercantile: 
 Thank you, ladies, for supporting our 

Mercantile Table.  We had some nice "new to 

us" yardages offered for sale by Terri Russell 

and Judy Stryker this month.  Our income was 

a little over $20.  We welcome your clean 

donations.  Please stop by to shop 

at our June meeting. 

 Dorothy Welton, 533-2826   

 Cheryl Cox, 532-4920 

 Helen Cox, 532-4920 
 

Quilt Show: 
 We have received a donation from the 

Oroville Hospital of $500, Native Sons has 

donated $75 and Roplast Industries has donated 

500 bags for our show.  Also, we have 21 

sponsors for our quilt show awards and all but 

8 have sent in their $25 so that is coming along 

very well.  Our plans for the show are 

finalizing although we still need a few more 

vendors. I hope everyone will volunteer to do 

something at the show, many hands make light 

work. 

 

 Sharon Helton, 743-7465 

 Claudia Goebl, 533-8368 
 

Sunshine: 
Get Well:  Nancy Kennedy ï surgery, 

Cheryl Cox ï surgery, Cindy Scofield ï 

surgery, 

Pat Woodruff - Surgery 

Thinking of you:  Betty Drake ï Chemo, 

Linda Pearson - husband had surgery, 

Sue Kurtz - husband ill 

Sympathy:  Cheryl Cambell - Husband's death, 

Shirley Scofield - Husband's death,  

Cindy Scofield - Father in law's death 

 

 Virginia  Brile 534-9637 
 

General Meeting Minutes: 
Oroville Piecemakers Quilt Guild 

General Meeting 

May 17, 2018 

At the Palermo Grange 

7600 Irwin Ave. Palermo CA 

  

The meeting called to order at 9:57am by 

President Jeanette Akin. 

Visiting Opportunity Quilt :  Jeanette 

welcomed the visiting guild, Mountain Quit 

Guild from Brownsville. 

Speaker: 

Vice. President:  Sharon Helton introduced our 

guest speaker Sandra Bruce: Material Matrix 

&the Paths taken. 

Break: 10 minutes. 

Business Meeting: 

Approval of April General Meeting 

Minutes:  No corrections the minutes stand 

approved as distributed. 

Show and Tell:  Jan Owens, Ann Harvey, Terri 

Russell, Anita Pevear, Linda Pearson, Auda Hill, 

and Joan Robertson 

Old Business: 

Kids Camp:  Jan Abramson gave an update on 

the upcoming sewing camp for children. She 

reported the response to the demonstration at the 

Palermo School was well received. They have 

already had three presentations with two more 

scheduled. 

 The dates for the camp are June 25 

through 29. Jan is requesting members to sign up 

as mentors for these students.  Each mentor will 

be one to one with the same child for all five 

days. The number of kids we can accommodate 

depends on the number of volunteers. 

 The plan is each Kid will make a quilt, 

tie the quilt and take it home. 

Reports: 

Treasurerôs Report:  Marla Vaughn. 

Ending Balances:  General Fund, $9903.39 

Raffle Fund, $11513.34.  Angel Fund; $956.09 

Ending total. $ 22372.82 Motion by Nancy 

mailto:hummingbird1948@yahoo.com
tel:(530)%20743-7465
tel:(530)%20533-8368


 

Fat Quarters: winner Dorothy Moyle Smith, 

only 4 fat quarters. Members need to step up 

participation in the fat quarter drawing. 

Hospitality:  Marge Redding   requested sign up 

for snacks for the next meeting. Several people 

agreed to help. 

Membership: We had 35 people sign in today 

Library:  Susan Coyle reported we have three 

new books. 1. Simple Seminole Piecing 

2. Modern Quilts and More 

3. 100 Modern Quilts 

Susan reminded everyone to review what books 

we have available before making a purchase, 

because we have a large variety that may 

surprise everyone. 

Other issues: Angie Horne invited everyone to 

the Paradise Community Concert Band free 

concert May 27th in Paradise. 

Terri Russell asked if everyone would look 

through their belongings. She is missing a bag 

she received at a retreat she attended. It is blue 

with a green top. It was probably taken by 

mistake. Itôs one of her favorite bags 

  

Meeting Adjourned: 11:56 

Respectfully submitted 

            by Dorothy Moyle Smith, Secretary. 
 

 Moonlighters Minutes: 
May 17, 2018 

 

Block of the month was won by Lynne Pillus. 

Fat Quarters was won by Millie Top. 

Raffle prizes were won by Judy Hohman, Mary 

Kaye Haughey, and Millie Top. 

Show and Tell -  

Jan Owens shared her quilt Eva's Delight, Lynne 

Pillus shared her Lumber yard quilt, she 

received an Honorable Mention Ribbon from 

the Paducah Quilt Show, and Virginia Brile 

shared her scrappy quilt call "Don't ask me". 

 Submitted by Claudia Goebl 

   for Cindy Scofield 534-6678 

 
  

Kennedy- seconded by Terri Catt   Approved 

unanimously. 

Vice Pres- Sharon Helton announced the 

speaker for June will be Marjon Kluepfel, 

Evolution of an Art Quilter. 

Workshop: 2nd Vice Pres: Linda Pearson 

- announced our three-day Angel retreat, dates 

are June 7.8.9.    The theme is Americana, the 

doors open at 8:30am. She has a sign- up sheet 

for attendance and food going around.  Letôs all 

pitch in to help with set up but also the kitchen 

chores. Thursday the main course will be 

supplied by the Angel fund. Volunteers will 

bring morning and evening snacks. 

Quilt show Update:  

Sharon Helton reported we have 21 sponsors 

for the quilt judging. We received $75 from the 

Native Sons. 

$25 for judging and $50 towards the cost of the 

show. We just received a check from Oroville 

Hospital for $500.00 to help sponsor the cost of 

the show. 

Sharon asked for someone to head up the 

opportunity quilt for the year 2020. She 

reminded everyone that it is not too soon to 

begin planning and a reminder the opportunity 

quilt monies is needed to maintain our budget. 

Boutique fabric and patterns; These will be 

set up at the retreat. We are asking all items for 

the boutique be delivered by September. 

Opportunity Quilt:   Jeanette reminded 

everyone we have some venues coming, that 

give us the opportunity to sell more tickets. ----

*Berry Festival August 11 in Berry Creek, 

*August 7 Safe Night Out at the Oroville 

Municipal Auditorium, 

*  Butte County Fair August 23-26.  

We need volunteers. 

At the Feather Fiesta Days last week, we took 

in $402.00. 

Committee Reports: 

Block of the Month:  13 blocks turn in, won 

by Marla Vaughn. 

Community Service: Jan Owens reports we 

received 9 quilts today. 

Door Prize Baskets: winner: Ann Havey, Ann 

Harvey, Jeanette Akin, Mystery box, Bev 

Smith. 

50/50 Raffle: took in $37.00 -50% or $18.50 

went to Ann Harvey. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Show and Tell Photo Gallery 
 



 

 

 

 

 

Oroville Piecemakers Quilt Guild 

Newsletter Editor: 

Jan Abramson 

19 Arts Lane  

Oroville CA  95966 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July Calendar 
 

5 No Workshop 

 

12 Board Meeting, 9:00 am at the 

 Library  

 

19 General Meeting- 10am. 

 Kitty Oliver: ñGetting your 

 Quilt Judgedò 

 11am, business meeting 

 

19 Moonlighterôs Meeting- door 

 opens at 4pm; dinner at 6pm 

 meeting to follow 

June Calendar 
 

7, 8, 9  ANGEL RETREAT:  

 3 days of sewing fun. 

 

14 Board Meeting, 9:00 am at the 

 Library  
 

21 General Meeting- 10am Trunk 

 Marjan Kluepfel: Evolution of 

 an Art Quilter  

 11am, business meeting 
 

19 Moonlighterôs Meeting- door 

 opens at 4pm; dinner at 6pm 

 meeting to follow.   
 

25-29 ñKidôs Quilt Campò  9 to  12.

 Help teach our future quilters 

 learn to quilt. 


